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The Institute recently testified before the California Senate Bank and Commerce Committee
regarding a series of bills introduced in response to the Lincoln Savings and Loan scandal. A
copy of the Institute's testimony and the bills are attached. One bill, Senate Bill 2493, would
require all broker- dealers to provide prospective purchasers with a disclosure statement
prior to the sale or offer of any securities not insured by an agency of the federal or state
government. Such disclosure would state that the security is not insured by the FDIC or any
other government agency. Prospective purchasers would have to read and initial the
statement (to acknowledge having read it) prior to the execution of any contract or receipt
of any consideration for the purchase. S.B. 2493 specifically targets "shares or
participations in money market funds or local or state government bond funds." The
Institute testified that investment companies are extensively regulated at both the federal
and state levels, that the disclosure proposed in S.B. 2493 is unnecessary with respect to
sales of investment company securities and that such legislation goes beyond what is
required to ensure consumer protection. The Institute further testified that the legislation
would disrupt the operation and sales practices of investment companies in a manner
inconsistent with what is currently required under federal or state law. The Institute also
submitted testimony on Senate Bill 2495. This bill would prohibit sales of shares of
investment companies and other non-federally insured products in the offices of financial
institutions unless prior regulatory approval had been granted and customers sign and
receive similar disclosure statements. The Institute testified that the bill was overbroad and
that restrictions on bank sales should be limited to sales of securities issued by affiliates of
the bank. The Committee is scheduled to vote on the proposed bills April 25, 1990. We will
keep you informed of developments. Patricia Louie Assistant General Counsel Attachments
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